
Item 9c – Update of GMA 12 Regional Planning Meeting 

 

GMA 12 representatives met in Milano, Texas January 29, 2019 to formally begin the 

2021 Desired Future Conditions (DFCs) discussions. Below are those items action was 

action on to move the process forward: 

 Options for expressing the DFC were thoroughly discussed with 4 or the 5 

representatives leaning toward using reduction in artesian pressure as the 

standard. POSGCD would like to use Mean Sea Level as their standard. 

 The Explanatory Report will once again be handled by the consortium of 

consultants representing each of the 5 groundwater districts in GMA 12. 

 Districts will provide the following permit information to Andy Donnelly as soon as 

possible to facilitate model simulations by the summer meeting: 

 

1. Total permitted productions on all non-exempt wells 

2. Total production from all permitted non-exempt wells (2010-2018) 

3. Estimates of future production not currently permitted 

 The representatives solicited a presentation from Halff Associates about the 

possibility of a GMA 12 common website on which all water level data from the 

District would be placed for public access. Further discussion will occur at the 

next meeting. 

 The next scheduled meeting will be held Tueday, May 12, 2019 at the Post Oak 

Savannah GCD Office in Milano, Texas. 


